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Parish Council NEWS 
Annual Parish Meeting – Tuesday 10th May 2016, Dethick Hall, 7.30pm 
All Parishioners are invited to attend the Annual Hartshorne Parish Meeting on Tuesday 10th May 2016 at the 
Dethick Hall, Manchester Lane (next to the Bull’s Head) at 7.30pm (Tea and biscuits available at 7.00pm) 

The Annual Parish Meeting presents an opportunity for Hartshorne 
parishioners to hear about activities within the parish during the last 12 
months. A report will be presented by the Parish Council Chairman to 
include the Council’s finances. Reports will also be received from clubs 
and organisations operating within the Parish. Parishioners may bring to 
the meeting any local issues of general concern. 

Parish Council, Chairman’s Comments 
During the last year the Parish Council has installed fitness equipment for 
adults at the Main Street recreation ground, and is currently in the 
process of making improvements to the children’s play equipment at 
Goseley recreation ground. We have again arranged for the District 
Council’s Summer Play Scheme programme to make two visits to each of 
the three recreation grounds in the Parish (Salisbury Drive, Goseley and 
Main Street) during the school summer holidays. Grants have also been 
made to support the new pavilion at Hartshorne Cricket Club and a 
proposed extension at Goseley Community Centre. Recently the Parish 
Council has purchased, for a £1, the Telephone Box outside the Admiral 
Rodney from BT. Please let the Parish Clerk know if you have any 
suggestions as to what it could be used for. 

Planning Matters 
Rodney Meadow 
The planning application submitted to South Derbyshire District Council 
houses on the field opposite the Admiral Rodney went to appeal in April 
2016, where the case for both sides was heard by an independent 
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inspector. The decision of the inspector was to reject the appeal in support of SDDC’s rejection the planning 
application.  
Broomy Farm Development 
The Broomy Farm development has been approved but some concerns particularly about access to the 
development from Woodville Road have been raised, the options for this road junction are still being considered.  
Conservation and Area of Special Local Character 
SDDC have consulted the Parish on two areas of Hartshorne Village; the Screw Mill Area around the Mill Wheel 
Public House as a conservation area and the area around St Peter’s Church as an Area of Special Local Charater. 
The propsals have been put forward by the Hartshorne Residents Assosciation in an attempt to preserve the 
character of these two areas for future generations. 

Speeding Campaigns 
The Parish Council continues to monitor and respond to residents concerns over speeding vehicles on the roads 
within the parish. It is intending, with assistance from the Hartshorne Residents Association to utilise the 
Community Speed Watch facilities over the summer months. 

Dog Fouling 
Dog fouling within the Parish is one of the most common complaints received by the Parish Council. The Parish 
Council would liketo remind all dog owners of their responsibility to bag up all their dog mess and deposit it in 
their black bin or one of the public bins located a varoius locations around the Parish. Hartshorne School children 
have recently produced some posters to remind dog 
owners of their responsibilites. 

Main St Recreation Ground 
The Parish Council has installed two pieces of adult 
trim trail equipment at the Main Street recreation 
ground. The Council plans to add to the range of trim 
trail equipment in the future. 

Hartshorne Village Website 
The Parish Council produce the Hartshorne Village 
Website – www.hartshorne.org.uk the Council 
endeavour to keep the website upto date with 
notification of activities taking place in the village. There is also an extensive photograph library of places and 
events. Should you have any events and photographs of Hartshorne you wish to share with residents of the Parish 
please email the webmaster at website@hartshorne.org.uk  

Goseley Community Centre 
Goseley Community Centre is putting together a proposal to extend the community centre premises to provide 
additional accommodation and storgae areas. The Centre is holding a public consultation on the plan at the 
centre on the 17th May between 5.00 – 7.00pm. 

Hartshorne Cricket Club  
Hartshorne Cricket club is going from strength to strength following 
support from Sport England , the Parish Council , Hartshorne Charities 
and local businesses. As well as running two senior teams in the 
Derbyshire County League, the support provided has enabled the club 
to develop one on the largest youth divisions in the county . This year 
Hartshorne will be running 4 junior teams from under 9 to under 15 
and will also be hosting the ladies district team. Club members are 
working hard on the final touches to the community pavilion which 
will form a platform to host  a series of community events including a 

Picnic and Party on May 29th and an under 9s tournament on May 20th . A programme of other events, including 
our annual fireworks night, is being planned and the club are looking to link up with other groups to ensure the 
local community gets the most out of the new facility.  
The club had had considerable support from local residents with its buy a brick initiative – further details can be 
obtained from Shaun Watson at the club. The club would like to thank everyone who has helped with the 



 

 

development of the new facilities which will be a great community asset over the forthcoming years. We are 
always on the lookout for volunteers to help out with ground maintenance, junior coaching and fundraising and 
anyone interested is invited to contact the club via the website or any of the committee members:- 
www.pitchero.com/clubs/hartshornecricketclub 

1st Hartshorne Scout Group 
 The Scout Group has now a Beaver, Cub and Scout Section.  There are currently 11 
Beavers, although this will increase soon as some on the waiting list are now old enough to 
join. Beaver Scout celebrate their 30th anniversary this year, an there will be a range of 
celebratory events, including a Beaver Sleepover coming up shortly.  
The Cub section is full, with a waiting list.  The Cub section too, have a birthday, they are 
celebrating 100 years, something to be proud of, they have two big camps coming up, one is Cubjam and one at 
Brownsea Island, where it all started. The Scout Section is at 18, there is room for more.  Scouts are looking 
forward to the yearly, long weekend camp, coming up shortly and planning a week long camp in Cornwall.  Scouts 
completed a Chilly Challenge in January, where they had to sleep under canvass for one night in January. Any 
youngster or adult interested jointing our group please contact Carole Johnson (Group Scout Leader) on 01283 
552362 for more information.  Training is given to helpers/leaders.  

Hartshorne Village Residents Association 
It is just 12 months since the Hartshorne Village Residents Association was formed and in that time much has 
been achieved. The first Annual General Meeting will be held on Thursday 5th May 2016 at 7pm at the Dethick 
Hall. All members and those interested in possibly becoming members are invited to come and hear what we 
have been endeavouring to do on behalf of the village. In particular the Association's consultation submission to 
the SDDC on Part 2 of the Local Plan will be on view for all to see. It is planned that the Minutes of the public 
meeting held a year ago on 18th May 2015 will be available 2 weeks before the meeting and will be found on the 
HVRA website at www.hartshornevillageresidents.org and will be available on the night of the AGM. Come along 
and let us know how you would like to see your village develop as a community, and if you are still happy with the 
Association, join or renew your membership (JG Chair). For more details then contact Jim Gosden (Tel. 217656)  

First Responders 
Swadlincote Villagers Community First Responders (CFRs) play a vital role in saving lives; they attend life-
threatening 999 calls in their local area and, by being so close, are able to arrive within minutes of the call for help 
being made. This means patients can be treated in those vital minutes whilst frontline paramedics travel to the 
scene. CFRs are trained in defibrillation and helping patients who are suffering strokes, breathing problems, chest 
pains, epileptic fits and diabetic problems. CFR schemes are self-funded and run by volunteers who rely on the 
generosity of local businesses and the public. Our CFR scheme is centred in Hartshorne Village and responds to 
emergency calls within a 6 mile radius. If you are interested in volunteering please contact the Scheme 
Coordinator Kim Coe, Tel. 01283 552232 or 07850 666125 for more information. 

Hartshorne Charities (Registered Charity No. 236972) 

The Parish is fortunate to have a Charity solely for the benefit of residents of Hartshorne Parish.  It dates back to 
1626 when the Rev. Dethick left property and money for the benefit of the poor.  Over the years other like 
minded residents have made donations and in the 1960’s the individual sums of money were amalgamated by the 
Charity Commissioner to form Hartshorne Charities.  The Trustees meet quarterly to consider requests for grants 
and many students who are living away from home and attending a recognised university courses are helped by 
grants towards books and equipment needed for their studies. The Trustees are able to make grants for those in 
genuine need and are residents of the Hartshorne Ecclesiastical Parish. Should you require assistance please 
submit your request in writing to Cllr. Douglas Jenkinson, 50 Repton Road, Hartshorne, DE11 7AF. 

Dethick Hall 
This year the Dethick  Hall been fitted with new electric heating , that can be controlled by users so you can 
regulate the temperature to suit individual activities.  New lightweight tables have been purchased that make it 
easier for people to handle. The heavier tables have been donated to the new cricket club pavilion. Cushions are 
now provided for the chairs. The Dethick Hall is run by a group of Trustees who will be holding their AGM on 
Thursday 19th May at 7.00pm all welcome. 
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Election for the Police and Crime Commsioner Derbyshire 
Elections for Police & Crime Commissioners are on Thursday the 5th of May 2016. More information at :- 
http://www.derby.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/councillors-democracy-elections/2016-pcc-election/ 
WHAT'S HAPPENING? 
The Dethick Hall 
The Dethick Hall is a community hall situated in Manchester Lane, adjoining The Bull's Head. The hall is ideal for 
many functions, Hire rates  are £6.00/hour (non commercial),  £8.00/hour (Commercial), £60 for children’s parties 
afternoons and evenings. 
Activities in the hall are as follows:- 
Sundays - 5:50 – 6:30pm Sandi's Zumba Class 
 Contact Sandi through the official Zumba website: http://sandifilby.zumba.com/ 
Mondays - 18:00 - 19:00 1st Hartshorne Beaver Scouts 
Tuesdays - 8:30-10:30 Post Office 
Wednesdays- 18:33 - 20:30 Kick Boxing 
Thursdays 19:00 - 21:00 Alternate Thursday Evenings - Ladies Club 
  Ladies Club Event Programme is available to view at www.hartshorne.org.uk 
Saturdays- 10:00 - 11:00 Kick Boxing 

TABLE TENNIS players: the Hall has 2 table tennis tables and equipment for community use. Room hire charges 
only apply and the use of the tables is free. 
For bookings or further details of the activities contact the caretaker Mrs. Sarah Weaver on 229608. 

Goseley Community Centre 
The Goseley Community Centre is situated in the centre of the Goseley estate on Hartshill Road. It is a modern 
facility with its own car park, a hearing loop system  and is an excellent venue for many types of functions. 
Activities at the centre: 
Mondays -  7:30pm Goseley Evergreen Club BINGO 
Tuesday  1st of Month - 7:30pm NBHW BINGO 
Wednesdays - 9:45 - 11:15am Yoga  
 2:20 - 3.30pm Village Games 
 (Bowls, Curling) 
Thursdays - 2:00 - 4:00pm NBHW Tea Dance 
 7:00 - 8:30pm Yoga 
Fridays 1:00 - 3:00pm Evergreen Over 50's Club, 
 Teas, Chat, Cards, Dominoes, Outings 
 6:00 - 9:00pm 1st Hartshorne Scout Group 
 Cubs & Scouts  

Anyone wishing to know more about any of the above sessions or to enquire about booking the hall can contact  
Dennis Hartwell on 214357 or Mrs Jenny Burley on 213447. 

CONTACTS 
Hartshorne Parish Councillors 
Alan Jones, Chair, 29 Coventry Close, Tel. 217140   Douglas Jenkinson, Vice Chair, 50 Repton Road, Tel. 215577  
Roy Bell, 100 Repton Road, Tel. 218179   Dennis Tagg 46 Hartshill Road, Tel. 223769 
Mrs Jenny Burley 42 Brookdale Road, Tel. 213447  Mrs Maureen Mycock, 8 Ninelands, Elmsdale Rd, Tel.214196 
Mrs Jenny Slawson 88 Woodville Road, Tel 229718  Colin Dobson, 1 Ely Close, Tel. 214572 
Ivan Harper, 31 Winchester Drive, Tel. 216879  Neil Jenkinson, Webmaster,  27 Ticknall Rd, Tel.222887 
Peter Smith 43 Ticknall Rd, Tel. 07894 338129  Philip Redfern, 20 Woodville Rd, Tel.218507 
Mrs Kim Coe 38 Woodville Rd, Tel. 552232   Derek West, 46A Repton Road, Tel.226009 
Paul Kennedy, 122 Repton Road, Tel.219500  
Parish Clerk, Mr Richard Smith, PO Box 8246, Swadlincote, DE11 1GE, Tel: 07561 446325 
Email: hartshornepc@btinternet.com 
District Councillors, Cllrs Gillian Farrington, Tel. 07570 597617, Kim Coe, Tel.52232, Steve Taylor Tel.223567 
County Councillor, Cllr Linda Chilton, Tel. 01629 539257, 07969 145632 

Police, 101 
The 'Clean Team' 0800 5872349 (District Council's response team for the removal of fly tipping / litter) 
South Derbyshire District Council Tel. 595795      Derbyshire County Council Tel. 08456 058058 

http://sandifilby.zumba.com/
Tel:07561

